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REAGAN MEMORIAL TOLLWAY (I-88) ILLINOIS ROUTE 83 BRIDGE  
STRUCK BY TRUCK HAULING CONSTRUCTION EQUIPMENT   

Damage evaluation underway and local traffic delays expected  
  
DOWNERS GROVE, IL – To ensure public safety, the Illinois Tollway has implemented lane and ramp 
closures while engineers assess damage to the Illinois Route 83 Bridge over the Reagan Memorial 
Tollway I-88. Traffic delays are expected in the area. 
  
According to the Illinois State Police, the underside of the Illinois Route 83 Bridge was struck by a 
construction excavator being hauled by a truck/trailer traveling westbound on I -88 just after 7 p.m. on 
Tuesday, May 27.  
  
The following closures are currently in effect:  

• The ramp from westbound I-88 to southbound Illinois Route 83  
• One northbound lane and shoulder on Illinois Route 83  
• A portion of the left turn lane on northbound Illinois Route 83  

 
These closures are necessary as the Illinois Tollway conducts a structural evaluation and coordinates 
next steps for repairs. The Tollway is working closely with the Illinois Department of Transportation and 
local municipalities. Driver safety remains the top priority as assessments and repair planning 
continues. 
  
Customers traveling to southbound Illinois Route 83 are advised to seek alternate routes and traffic 
delays are expected on Illinois Route 83.  Drivers can use 22nd Street/Cermak Road or Highland 
Avenue to exit from westbound I-88. 
  
About the Illinois Tollway 
The Illinois Tollway is a user-fee system that receives no state or federal funds for maintenance and 
operations. The agency maintains and operates 294 miles of roadways in 12 counties in Northern 
Illinois, including the Reagan Memorial Tollway (I-88), the Veterans Memorial Tollway (I-355), the Jane 
Addams Memorial Tollway (I-90), the Tri-State Tollway (I-94/I-294/I-80) and the Illinois Route 390 
Tollway. 
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